The Honorable James N. Mattis

Secretary of Defense
1000 Defense Pentagon
Washington, DC 20301-1000
Dear Secretary Mattis:

As Secretary of Defense, you are responsible for the prison in Guantanamo Bay, Cuba.  The prison there is a moral stain upon the conscience of our country – it is a place where we tortured prisoners, and where even today, more than a decade after they were captured, most prisoners have never been charged, tried, or convicted of any crime.  Of the forty people still in Guantanamo, five remain imprisoned more than a year after the U.S. government itself cleared them to be released.  
Please transfer the remaining prisoners out of Guantanamo, end indefinite detention, and close the prison.  Failing that, please transfer the five cleared detainees – it is particularly wrong and unfair to continue detaining people after the government body in charge of determining whether there is any reason to continue detaining them has cleared them to leave Guantanamo.  Also, please ensure that, minimally, detainees continue to be reviewed for possible release.  It is bad enough that our country has a prison for people who have never received a trial.  Do not compound that sin by imprisoning people without trial without even considering whether there exists any continuing reason to do so.

Thank you for reviewing this issue.  I pray that you will do the right thing.
Sincerely,
